
Dear Traffic & Parking Board members,

The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) is delighted to see that the
Transportation and Environmental Services (T&ES) staff have proposed to convert five
parking spaces on Wheeler Ave into an extended bike lane (Docket Item 6). We
appreciate staff taking advantage of paving projects to build out our bicycle network. We
urge the Board to approve the staff recommendation.

The project calls attention to the remaining three gaps in the Wheeler Ave bike lanes
and one short gap on Gordon St between Wheeler Ave and the Tarleton Park path.
Wheeler Ave is a popular east-west route, more popular than un-bikeable Duke St, and
riders over use the Tarleton Park path to get to the Holmes Run Trail. While the traffic
volumes are not high on Wheeler Ave, the street attracts a substantial amount of truck
traffic due to its industrial uses which discourages the 60% of potential bicyclists who
are interested in riding but concerned about safety. See Appendix for gaps in the bike
lane.

Map of Strava Users

Brighter, thicker lines show more popular routes for bicyclists
Green=staff recommendation to remove 5 parking spaces
Red=remaining bike lane gaps

All of the businesses and homes along Wheeler Ave have off-street parking. Street
parking is free and has few restrictions. As a result, it is used for food truck storage and
shuttle bus parking. Private vehicles, trailers and even boats of varying states of
disrepair often park for more than the city’s 72-hour maximum. This occurs despite



being on the same street as our police department’s headquarters. Parking in those
locations is a poor use of public space. Therefore, we respectfully request that the
Board ask T&ES staff to bring forward a plan to fill the remaining three gaps by
removing approximately 37 street parking spaces on Wheeler Ave and five spaces on S
Gordon St.

We appreciate your efforts in making our city a safer place to walk and ride a bike and
thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Ken Notis,
Chair
Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee

Appendix showing photos of bike lane gaps

Eastbound gap forces people biking to share the road to retain 8 street parking spaces



Westbound gap forces people biking to share the road to retain 19 street parking
spaces

Westbound gap forces people biking to share the road to retain 8 street parking spaces



Westbound gap forces people biking to share the road to retain 10 street parking
spaces

Gordon St gap forces people biking to share the road to retain 5 street parking spaces



 

 

Hume Springs Civic Association  

Alexandria, Virginia 

Alexandria City Hall  

301 King Street 

Alexandria, VA  22314 

 

December 6th, 2024  

 

 

Dear Mayor Wilson, City Council members, Traffic & Parking Board members: 

 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Hume Springs Civic Association (HSCA), the members of which live 

in the Hume Springs Neighborhood of Northeast Alexandria. I would like to relay to you their pedestrian 

safety and parking concerns and ask for your partnership in addressing these issues.  

 

At our October meeting, a motion was made by a resident for the HSCA to endorse a pedestrian 

crosswalk in the neighborhood. While a majority of members voted to oppose this endorsement, it was 

made very clear that pedestrian safety is a top concern in our neighborhood. A variety of alternative 

solutions were proposed (such as speed bumps, speed limit changes) because opposition to the 

endorsement was primarily due to the number of parking spaces that would be removed to create the 

proposed crosswalk. I have included a copy of that plan for your reference. 

 

Our neighborhood needs pedestrian safety and sees a daily strain on parking availability. With the 

development of the Sansé & Naja (Mount Vernon-Glebe Arlandria Project) set to open in 2026, we see 

the concern and need to address both issues quickly. We know neighboring Lynhaven community ran a 

pilot project to reduce the speed limit to 20 mph and our neighbors have expressed interest in this 

same project for Hume Springs. The HSCA would like to work with the City to learn how other 

neighborhoods have addressed these issues, discuss options that would work best for our 

neighborhood and possibly expedite these needs given the timeline.  

 

Our understanding is that this crosswalk project can move forward regardless of whether the HSCA 

endorses it. Given the concerns of our neighbors, we encourage the City and Traffic & Parking Board to 

engage with our association throughout this process and work with us to address and mitigate both 

pedestrian and parking concerns in our neighborhood. Please feel free to reach out anytime to discuss, 

I look forward to hearing from you.  

Warm Regards,  

 

Kate Welsh 

President, Hume Springs Civic Association 

 

https://www.humesprings.org | info@humesprings.org 

 



From: Hal Morgan
To: TES-Traffic and Parking Board
Subject: Re: Parking Passes - Edison, Reed, Mark, Dale
Date: Monday, December 9, 2024 11:24:23 AM

You don't often get email from halbmorgan2@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Hello, 

I have sent this comment as a point of discussion. I will not be speaking at the meeting. 

Thank you, 
Hal Morgan

On Mon, Dec 9, 2024, 9:28 AM Hal Morgan <halbmorgan2@gmail.com> wrote:
Good morning, 

Could the board please address the requirements of implementing municipal parking passes
for the Hume Springs neighborhood?

The streets in Hume Springs are Edison Street, Reed Avenue, Dale Street, and Mark Drive. 

Thank you,

Hal Morgan

3759 Mark Drive

mailto:halbmorgan2@gmail.com
mailto:TrafficandParkingBoard@alexandriava.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
mailto:halbmorgan2@gmail.com


From: Meg Pickel Ziemann
To: Sheila McGraw
Subject: Please use this one Re: [EXTERNAL]Letter in support of crosswalk at 159 Dale Street (Docket Item 9)
Date: Monday, December 9, 2024 9:04:58 AM

You don't often get email from mgpickel@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Dear Members of the Alexandria Traffic & Parking Board,

I am writing to express my strong support for the proposed crosswalk at 159 Dale Street
(Docket Item #9, December 9 Traffic and Parking Board Meeting). As a homeowner and
resident of the Hume Springs neighborhood, I believe the addition of this crosswalk is an
essential step toward improving safety for pedestrians and drivers alike.

This location serves as a natural crossing point for children heading to Cora Kelly Elementary
School, located at the end of Dale Street. making it a critical area for safe pedestrian access.
However, the blind curve in the road just north of this location poses a significant hazard, as
drivers may have difficulty seeing walkers and bikers crossing. As the mother of a Cora Kelly
student who loves to ride his bike the short distance through our neighborhood to the school,
this intersection poses the biggest danger of his trip (and a reason I'd never allow him to
attempt it on his own). A clearly marked crosswalk would provide a much-needed signal to
drivers to slow down and pay closer attention to a point in the road that receives a flow of
children and their families heading to/from Cora Kelly twice a day.

Additionally, Edison Street provides access to Four Mile Run Park, leading to frequent use by
non-local traffic. Unfortunately, many of these drivers - unfamiliar with our residential
neighborhood - speed  and disregard the safety of residents and children. The crosswalk would
not only enhance pedestrian safety but also act as a traffic-calming measure to reduce speeding
and encourage more mindful driving.

Our neighborhood is home to many families with young children, as well as individuals with
disabilities and seniors. The safety of all Hume Springs residents, but especially our most
vulnerable, is my top priority. Installing this crosswalk is a commonsense strategy to address a
long-standing safety concern and demonstrate a continued commitment to the city's Vision
Zero initiative.

I urge the Board to approve the installation of the crosswalk at 159 Dale Street.Thank you for
considering this critical improvement to the Hume Springs neighborhood. 

Sincerely,

Margaret Ziemann
Hume Springs Resident/Homeowner
3812 Edison Street
314-249-4495

mailto:mgpickel@gmail.com
mailto:sheila.mcgraw@alexandriava.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification


From: Eric Weisz
To: Sheila McGraw
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Hume Springs Crosswalk Improvement
Date: Monday, December 9, 2024 6:11:42 PM

You don't often get email from eric.weisz@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Ms McGraw,

I am a resident of the Hume Springs neighborhood and an writing to voice my support for the
proposed crosswalk and pedestrian safety improvements suggested for the corner of Edison
Street and Dale Street. This is a popular and natural place for pedestrians to cross the street.
Many are trying to cross during rush hours as they take their children to nearby Cora Kelly
Elementary School. Even when there is less vehicular traffic, sight lines for motorists can be
limited due to turning movements from Reed St and curves in the roadway along Edison,
posting a rush to pedestrians. I fully support the proposed plans to make the crossing more
visible and improve pedestrian safety. 

Sincerely, 
Eric Weisz
3706 Edison St

DISCLAIMER: This message was sent from outside the City of Alexandria email system.
DO NOT CLICK any links or download attachments unless the contents are from a trusted

source.

mailto:eric.weisz@gmail.com
mailto:sheila.mcgraw@alexandriava.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
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